Not many of you will have met Phillip Hansel. Phillip is an SAIC employee currently contracted and co-located in GOMX (3rd floor WL4)
He is tasked with cleaning up our considerable well databases across the Finder, Recall, Geolog and Openworks landscape.

Phillip is a trained geologist, a former employee of A2D and Chevron, and comes with over 30 years experience in handling petrotechnical data.

The details of Phillips work on behalf of GOMX will not be of interest to you, but I did want to take a moment from your day to share the simple chart below as a measure of his accomplishment to date. Well data quality assurance is his prime role but he also gives excellent first line support to our staff on well data or database issues.

This chart plots Phillips progress this year in identifying wells that were incorrectly or inconsistently recorded in our databases. 

Examples of  'exceptions' that he identifies includes incorrect surface or TD locations, incorrect well name, incorrect well identifier, missing wells etc etc. 

Some errors are minor in nature, some are very significant. Phillip also uncovered, and rectified, a systemic error in our data management assimilation process of well data supplied from a key vendor that had gone unnoticed for years. 

The chart is reported by Landmark Openworks project areas: Deepwater, WGOM & MARSAREA:-
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You will note the scale of issues within our well data given the number of 'exceptions' that Phillip initially uncovered. Thousands of wells are involved.

You will also note the substantial progress that has been made to date in correcting these data.

As the only real 'truth' in the uncertain world of the subsurface, well data deserves to be represented as such within our databases. 

So, while there is still much to do, I wanted to recognize with you the 'silent running' taking place in the background that is bringing much needed quality assurance to our most prized data volumes - and hence some assurance to the interpretations and investment/divestment decisions we all make for GOMX based on these data.

My thanks to Phillip for his continued efforts in this regard.

Phillip's work for GOMX is currently paid for under a specific GOMX funded data management project. 

In 2009 we hope to roll his funding into base IT&S costs charged back to GOMX, but continue his co-location with GOMX to provide first line support for our staff.

Keith Everill
